
Southern Field Days Traffic Information
The busiest three days on our roads are coming up with Southern Field Days.  
To help with traffic flow, the following restrictions will be in place Wednesday 
14 February to Friday 16 February, between 7:00am and 7:00pm. 

•	 Waimumu Road will be open only to field days traffic, no through traffic 
except for emergency services and school buses.

•	 Salford Street is closed to westbound traffic at the intersection with SH1
There will be temporary traffic lights at the following intersections

•	 Charlton Road and SH1
•	 Broughton Street and SH1
•	 Waimumu Road, at the intersection with Humphries and Lady Charlton 

roads
•	 Lady Charlton Road, at the intersection with Waimumu Road
•	 Humphries Road, at the intersection with Waimumu Road
•	 Waimumu Road and Glendhu Road

For any enquiries, please contact Roading Asset Manager Murray Hasler, phone  
(03) 209-0330.

Upcoming Meetings

Meetings are held in the Council 
Chambers, 29 Bowler Avenue, 
Gore, unless otherwise stated. All 
meetings, except those where the 
public is excluded, are live-streamed 
on the Council’s YouTube channel 
www.youtube.com/GoreDC

Wednesday 7 February
The Council holds its monthly 
meeting, starting at 4:00pm.

Tuesday 13 February
The Audit & Risk Committee meets, 
starting at 4:00pm.

Thursday 15 February
The Grants Sub-Committee meets, 
starting at 4.00pm.

Tuesday 27 February
The Policy & Regulatory Committee 
meetings, starting at 4:00pm.

Agendas for all meetings, except 
those in-committee, are available on 
the Council’s website www.goredc. 
govt.nz (link on homepage).

Otamita Bridge Repairs

There will be minor delays for traffic 
using the Otamita Bridge due to our 
contractors repairing a section of 
the bridge’s guardrail damaged by a 
tractor last year.

From Monday 12 February to Friday 
16 February, between 8:00am and 
5:00pm, there will be:

•	 Stop/Go traffic management
•	 A 30km/h speed restriction

River Terrace Closure
River Terrace will be closed for the 
Council’s On the Fly Mataura River 
Festival on Sunday 25 February, 
from 8:00am to 4:30pm.

There will be access to River Terrace 
for parking from the northern end of 
Huron Street.

Cleaner Wanted

The Council is keen to hear from 
anyone interested in a contract to 
clean the new public toilets to be 
installed at Waikaka.
If this sounds like you, please 
email the Facilities Administration 
Assistant Bridget Stevenson, 
bstevenson@goredc.govt.nz for 
more information.

Rates Reminder

Ratepayers should receive reminder 
notices in their inboxes or mailboxes 
this week for the third rates 
instalment. This instalment is due on 
Friday 23 February.

Please contact the Council’s rates 
team as early as possible if you have 
any questions or concerns about the 
upcoming payment. To contact the 
Rating Officer phone 748-0140 or 
email rates@goredc.govt.nz

Gore Bridge Footpath Closure
The footpath on the northern side of the Gore bridge will be closed from:

•	 early Febrauary until the end of March.
The closure is due to the renewal of an old asbestos wastewater pipeline under 
the footpath, which has reached the end of its life.

Pedestrians will have to use the southern footpath. There will be a temporary 
walkway under the bridge on the eastern side to ensure people’s safety.

Latham Lane will also be closed to through traffic. Access to River Terrace will 
be available via Huron Street.
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